

Minutes of the Board of Water/Sewer Commission
Friday, July 9, 2021, 9:00 a.m.
Zoom Meeting
Present Commissioners: John Tomasz, Roger Jones, Owen Smith, Sandy Friede, William Creelman
Staff: 

Director, Anthony Furnari

Business Manager, Julie Spurr Knight

Water Distribution Manager, Jonathan Carey

Water Superintendent, Thomas Cusick

  Mayor Holaday

Not in attendance.

1. New Business

Commissioner Tomasz asked if there was any discussion on this or can we move right to the motion.  Commissioner Jones asked Tom Cusick, was the portion of this that didn’t get into the motion before about our ability to conserve the land but still be able to put a pipeline through it?  Commissioner Smith stated there was a permission to do that.  He saw some language.  Commissioner Jones said he saw that and wondered if that was the issue.  Mr. Cusick responded it was the vote itself and the language.  He asked Vanessa Johnson from Essex County Greenbelt Association to correct him if he is wrong but he believed that was the main reason why.  The other thing too is that the Purchase and Sale will be recorded with the CR-Conservation Restriction, is that correct?  Vanessa responded, no.  The Purchase and Sale Agreement is just an agreement between us.  The only documents that are going to be recorded are the deed when the City buys the property from us and then the Conservation Restriction when the City grants the Conservation Restriction back to Greenbelt.  So the vote had to have both of those components in it, the authority to buy the land and the authority to grant the Conservation Restriction. Commissioner Jones stated that the Commission did not do that.  Mr. Cusick asked Ms. Johnson when he read the Purchase and Sale towards the tail end of the new one that just came in with the added Commissioners; it looks like the CR is on that document.  Ms. Johnson said it is just an exhibit and it’s a form of the CR so that’s not even the final CR that we are working with right now.  It’s an older version.  It doesn’t matter.  It’s just an exhibit to the Purchase and Sale Agreement to identify that this is basically what the CR is going to look like but the actual Conservation Restriction is the document that we have been working on and that EEA is reviewing and authorizing for signatures right now.  The CR has not been signed yet.  I will bring that back to the Commissioners to sign when Tom is back from vacation.  Mr. Cusick thanked Ms. Johnson for clarifying that.  He stated just so everyone knows there has been some back and forth on the CR.  It has gone well.  DEP has looked at it and signed off on it. I believe Kopelman and Paige have looked at it and they approved it.  You will be getting that document after the Purchase and Sale.  Commissioner Smith stated basically the Commission is just voting today on reaffirming the permission to purchase and basically agreeing that we give permission for the working copy of the Conservation Restriction but that is still not the final document until this sale goes down and everything is recorded.  Ms. Johnson responded by saying your vote is authorizing the grant of a conservation restriction.  Commission Smith agreed but stated not the exact wording in that draft.  Ms. Johnson said that is correct.  It is called a form of to just generally give the idea of what it’s going to look like.  That’s all that is needed in the Purchase and Sale Agreement exhibit.  The actual Conservation Restriction will be brought back to you for signature before it goes to record.  Commissioner Smith asked if we would have to vote on that final copy prior to the sale being consummated.  Ms. Johnson said yes you will have to vote to approve and sign it.  Mr. Cusick asked Ms. Johnson if we are still shooting for the same original closing date.  She stated she guesses it would depend on vacation timing.  She stated we will probably hear from EEA either today or Monday letting us know that we can go ahead and sign the Conservation Restriction but that does need to be signed by the City Council as well the Board of Water Sewer Commissioners and the Mayor so I think it just depends on meeting schedules and timing and vacations.  I imagine that will probably happen toward the end of the month or early August.  Commissioner Jones stated that the Board is scheduled for an August meeting. Ms. Knight confirmed that.
Commissioner Friede asked if we are allowed to sign these electronically going forward with everyone’s travel schedule’s particularly in the summer.  Are electronic signatures going to be valid or is it always going to be an actual personal signature.  Ms. Knight stated she thinks it needs to be a wet ink signature.  Some things can be signed digitally but I don’t think this is one of them.  She stated that we are scheduled or a meeting on August 18th.  We can always push that back a week to get it earlier in August.  I am on vacation as of the 14th and don’t return until the 26th of July.  Ms. Johnson said it would be great to have an earlier meeting because she is away the 21st of August through September 6th.  We are trying to get this done in mid-August and I think the Restriction will be ready to sign as of next week.  I think the Commission could vote to sign it at this meeting and then it’s just a matter of getting the signatures.  Ms. Knight said Tony Furnari would be here and he’s a notary.   When I’m vacation he can take care of getting all that stuff done.  Ms. Johnson stated that in addition to the vote before you it would be another vote to authorize signing the Conservation Restriction as approved by EEA.  Mr. Cusick asked if everyone had a copy of the latest Conservation Restriction.  Ms. Johnson said they could send out the final and asked for everyone’s vacation schedule.  Ms. Knight said if Ms. Johnson could get it to her by Tuesday she could send it out.  Ms. Johnson said she could hopefully do that. Ms. Knight said if not she will send Karen Bush’s e-mail to her.  Ms. Johnson asked when Julie was leaving for vacation and Ms. Knight responded July 14th.  
Commissioner Creelman joined the meeting.  

Commissioner Friede made a motion to move to authorize the Newburyport Board of Water and Sewer Commissioners to acquire approximately 6.1 acres of vacant land located at 117 Indian Hill Street in West Newbury for conservation and water supply protection purposes from Essex County Greenbelt Association, Inc., for $155,000, and, subsequent to purchase, to grant a conservation restriction on said property to Essex County Greenbelt Association, Inc., and to authorize the BOWSC and their designees to execute any other documents related thereto in order to effectuate the purchase of the fee simple interest and the grant of conservation restriction.
Commissioner Tomasz asked for a second on that.  Commissioner Jones seconded.  Commissioner Tomasz asked if there was any further discussion.  All those in favor,

John Tomasz, yes

Roger Jones, yes

Sandy Friede, yes

Owen Smith, yes

Bill Creelman, yes

Ms. Johnson stated that the vote also authorizes you to sign the Conservation Restriction so I don’t think you need to meet again to vote to sign it.  Once it’s ready someone in the Board of Water Sewer Commissioner’s office can coordinate the signing on that end.  Commissioner Jones said they will have to come in for two signatures.  Ms. Knight said she has the Purchase and Sale and the notary only has to be here for the first signature, correct Vanessa?  Ms. Johnson stated the Purchase and Sale does not need to be notarized.  Ms. Knight stated she is in the office all day today until 3:00 and Monday all day.  She would like to get it signed by Monday so she can get it over to the Mayor.  Commissioner Friede said she is up in New Hampshire and won’t be back for a week.  Commissioner Jones said he is away until Monday afternoon but could come in on Tuesday.  Commissioner Creelman said he would come by Monday.  Ms. Johnson said it could be signed in counterpart so the Mayor could get it now to sign.  Mr. Cusick said he believed the Mayor was on vacation next week.  Ms. Knight said they discussed it and Geordie was going to walk it down for her signature.  Ms. Johnson believed that it doesn’t need everyone to sign it just needs to be a majority or whatever the quorum number is that’s all that needs to sign the Purchase and Sale Agreement.  Commissioner Friede said we just need three people to sign. 
Respectfully Submitted By: Karen Bush
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